
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

IMPORTANT ADVANCED CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

East Coast Highway and Marguerite Avenue 
Pavement Rehabilitation C-7807-2 

 
Dear Residents/Business Owners: 
 
The City awarded a construction contract to All American Asphalt for the rehabilitation of East Coast Highway from MacArthur 
Boulevard to Newport Coast Drive and Marguerite Avenue from Bayside Drive to 5th Avenue. Refer to the reverse side for a map of 
the project limits. The proposed improvements include replacing deteriorated concrete improvements, cold milling and overlaying 
the asphalt pavement, traffic signing and striping, utility adjustments, and other incidental items of work as required. 
 
The contractor is scheduled to start construction on January 24, 2022. Concrete improvements (sidewalks and curbs) will be the 
first order of work. The asphalt paving operation will follow in April. Following the paving operation, minor appurtenant work, such 
as traffic striping and utility adjustments, will be performed. If inclement weather is encountered, the contractor will be allowed 
additional time to complete the project. Daytime working hours are 7:00AM to 4:30PM, Monday through Friday for concrete work.  
Nighttime working hours are 9:00PM to 6:00AM, Sunday night through Friday for asphalt paving work on East Coast Highway. 
Asphalt paving operation on Marguerite Ave will be completed during daytime. 
 
Traffic restrictions at and adjacent to the work locations will be required. "No Parking, Tow-Away" signs will be posted warning 
vehicles parked within the construction area will be towed away. Traffic lane closures and full road closures with detours will be 
required to facilitate construction. We request that you observe these restrictions and any other traffic controls in the area. 
 
Exercise caution when driving and/or walking through the construction zones.  Additionally, heavy equipment and construction 
materials tend to attract the interest of small children. Please instruct children to stay clear of all construction activities to avoid the 
potential for injury.  Most importantly, notify us of any problems so that we can respond accordingly. 
 
The City’s street sweeping will continue on its normal schedule.  
Your cooperation in making this project successful is greatly appreciated.  Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel 
free to call:         Tom Legault, Project Inspector   (949) 677-0669  or Ben Davis, Project Manager   (949) 644-3317 
 

 
Location Map 


